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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Fjf5176@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

     Leo Griego     Leo Fernandaz     Carlos Chavez PGK     Robert Agcaoli     Bob Young 

Aurora Gatdula Santos – Kenneth Harper’s Mother-in-Law     Sanchez     Darlene Minnie 

Jayme Chilberti     Dennis Garcia – Dante Garcia’s Nephew     Larry Nugent     Santa Nichols 

Christopher Diaz     Alcene Cain     Diane Jones     Cindy Jones 

 

 Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney operation)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

Horacio Castro (cancer treatment) 
 

 

Rosario & Carlito De Los Reyes (health)     Stephanie Cuevas Johnson (lung issues) 

Nancy Tosi (cancer) – Cynthia & Benjamin Servin’s Friend 

Servin Diaz, Cevallos Mendoza Families (conversion)     People Infected with Covid      

Benjamin & Maria Servin (health) – Benjanin Servin’s Parents     Jack Lungevin (hospice) 

Manuel E. Cevallos & Nieves Mendoza (health) – Benjamin Servin’s Parents-in-Law 

Rinna Gatdula Harper (distressed)     Katherine McMahon – Frank Faecke’s Friend 

Mary Cota (sick) – Brian Cota’s Mother     Diane Mercer – Mike Mercer’s Daughter      

Carol (knee replacement) – Mike Mercer’s Wife     Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

Keri Connell (cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Daughter     Toni Cholewinski      

            Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends     Kay Peterson 

Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Linda Dyle (cancer), Keith (24 hour oxygen) 

 & Linda Alder  – Family & Friends of John Oliver      
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

"My soul proclaims the greatness of the Lord; my spirit rejoices in God my savior." 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 This month we celebrate women with Mother's Day and honoring the Blessed Virgin Mary.  

We can learn wonderful lessons from both our Mother and the Blessed Mother.  Our Mother taught 

us many lessons in life and loved us with a special, unique love.  Our Blessed Mother gave us a 

wonderful example of complete surrender and trust in the Lord.  Even through many sorrows and 

pain, Mary's faith never wavered and after the Resurrection she was one of the strongest advocates 

for Christ.  Let's remember Mary this month with many rosaries and devotions. 

 

 This month we also celebrate women with some upcoming programs.  We will be collecting 

donations for roses to support the Santa Ana life center, as well as helping to serve and cook for the 

Mother's Day retreat on May 7th.  At the end of the month, we will also hold our Veteran's 

Wheelchair drive to support our local disabled vets. 

 

 Brothers, let us keep up our strong faith and our heart for service during this Easter season.  

We have many additional ways to help our parish and community like the Holy Hour program and 

the Relay for Life that we may participate in.  Even though the pandemic is waning, we still need to 

make sure we leave no neighbor behind.  Therefore, if you have any new ideas for a Faith, Family, 

Community or Life program, please let your officers know as soon as possible so we can make it 

happen and be a "Can Do" council. 

 

 I'd like to personally thank all the Knights who helped with the Fish Fry, Vacation raffle and 

Day of Sharing.  These were wonderful events that brought much joy to the community. 

 

May God richly bless you and your families, 

  

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

  
 

 



 

 

 

 

                When a Mother Prays 
 

Of all the earthly things God gives, there’s one above all other: 

It is the precious, priceless gift, of loving Christian mothers-anon 

  

 In a story written by Richard Haan, he tells about a teacher who gave his class a lesson on 

magnets. The next day he gave a test on what he had taught them. One of the questions was, “My 

name has six letters, and the first one is m. I pick up things. What am I?” He was surprised to find 

while checking the papers that evening 50% of the children had written mother. Funny yes but true, 

moms are always picking up after us, but they do so much more. 

 

 There is another story told about a very busy mom: Susanna Wesley. She had 19 children but 

even with her busy schedule she always set aside time to meet with God. Some days were so hectic 

she just had to set in a chair and pull her apron up over her head in order to have her special time to 

pray and be with our Lord. When the children saw mom with the apron over her head they knew that 

now was not the time to disturb her. This was her time to pray. She had 19 little ones to pray for and 

she knew time was crucial. 
NSS 

When mother prayed! Oh peace divine! 

My mother’s God today is mine.-anon 

 

 Nothing touches a child like a mothers love. On this special day, we need to thank God for 

the Mothers who have molded our hearts. The mothers who have picked up after us day after day, 

the mothers who have loved us no matter what, and the mothers who have been there when we 

needed them the most. A mother’s love is like no other, her joy in you cannot be duplicated, and her 

teachings should be held close in your heart. 

  

Deuteronomy 5:16 Honor your mother and father   Proverbs 1:8 Listen my son to your father’s 

instruction and do not forsake your mothers teaching. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

  

                           

Brother Knights, 

 

 Hope all are doing well. Summer will be starting soon with vacations, pool time, and 

barbecues. Have fun see you at mass. 

 

May 6th  - 7:30 am H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 

 

May 7th  – 8:00 am H.O.P.E. Food Distribution  

 

May 7th  – 7:00 am Mother’s Day Brunch  

 

May 7th & 8th – after masses Mother’s Day Flower Sales 

 

May 19th – 7:00 pm Officer Meeting  

 

May 20th - 7:30 am H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 

 

May 21st - 8:00 am H.O.P.E. Food Distribution  

 

May 25th – 7:00 pm Membership Meeting 

 

May 29th – after masses Wheelchair Drive 

  

 

Vivat Jesus  
Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Brian Cota 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 I hope this letter finds you all safe and healthy. 

 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our April meeting for $20.00 was 

Stephen Gavlick, who unfortunately was not present. Next month’s drawing will be for $30.00. You 

must be present at the meeting to win. 

 

 If you have joined our Council within the past couple years or haven’t spoken to a Knights 

of Columbus Insurance Field Agent recently, you likely have benefits you don’t know about. To 

learn about them, I invite you to meet with our Insurance Field Agent, Mark McEniry. Please give 

Mark a call at (562) 493-3394.   Email:  Mark.Mceniry@kofc.org 

 

 Our 6 drive-thru Lenten Fish Fries, led by Kevin Connell and George Del Hierro were very 

successful, netting $3,803, nearly identical to last year. A big “Thank You” to all our brother 

Knights who contributed to their success!  We also added $907 from our Raffle. 

 

 We currently have a total of 165 members, including 43 Honorary Life Members who have 

at least 25 continuous years of service and 70 candles on their birthday cakes. 66 previous Council 

members were transferred to Affiliate Membership. 

 

 There are still 34 members who haven’t paid their 2022 dues yet.  Our Council has an 

account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

having financial difficulty to remain in good standing. If you are having difficulty paying your 

dues, please contact me or our Grand Knight. Phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, or you 

can email me with your information.  

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. I hope to see all of you at the next 

Council Business Meeting in May.  “Good of the Order” drawing will be for $30.00. 

  

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:Mark.Mceniry@kofc.org
http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 

7:00 PM 

 

Officer 

Meeting 



 

 

 

 
  

  

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

7th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

7th MOTHER’S DAY BRUNCH – Church Hall  7:00 AM 

8th “MOTHER’S DAY” FLOWER SALES after masses 

10th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

21st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

25th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

26th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

28th VETERAN’S WHEELCHAIR DRIVE after masses 

29th VETERAN’S WHEELCHAIR DRIVE after masses 

30th “MEMORIAL DAY” 

 

 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

19th “FATHER’S DAY” 

22nd MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

26th INSTALLATION OF OFFICER’S – With Breakfast after 8:00 AM mass 
 

 



 

April Meeting 

                         $20.00 

Steven Gavlick 
 

 May Meeting = $30.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 
 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 We are now back to in person meeting. If you a brother knight that has not been attending 

our last few meetings, invite them, or call them. Offer them a ride if they need one, call them. Our 

officer’s election for the 2022-2023 Fraternal Year will on the June Council Meeting. Invite them to 

our activities, 

 Continue to look for potential new members, tell them of our charitable and service work to 

our church and community. 

 Be informed on what is going on with the Knights of Columbus. Create a login account at 

the supreme web site. The following are websites for the knights. 

 

Supreme: www.kofc.org  

State Council: www.californiaknights.org  

Chapter: www.ockc.net  

Council 8599: www.kofc8599.org 

 Continue to be on the lookout for new members. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Rolly Arenz 

PGK-DD128

Acting Membership Director 

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc.org/
http://www.californiaknights.org/
http://www.ockc.net/
http://www.kofc8599.org/
mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

                

 

BETTER THAN I DESERVE 

By 

FRANK FAECKE 
 

 For years I have been asking a lady in our Bible Study at St. Irenaeus how she is doing. Her 

response has always been, “Better than I deserve!” Upon reflection during Holy Week, I have 

concluded that response should apply to all of us. 

  

 After creating Adam and Eve and watching both of them fall, God continued making new 

covenants with us and sending us prophets, kings, and saints to call us back to Himself from our 

false gods. Finally, He sent His only Son to be one of us in all things but sin. 

  

 During Holy Week we walked with Jesus through His Passion, Death, and Resurrection at 

Easter. Through the sacraments, especially the Holy Eucharist, He fills us to overflowing with His 

Love! 

 

 Now in this Easter Season, it is up to us to spread His Love to our families and our 

neighbors, especially those in the Ukraine and in Nigeria, etc. With the beautiful grace of Christ’s 

Love, I am certainly doing “Better than I deserve!”    
 

Frank Faecke 

                                                
 

 Recorder 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Rick Tkach GK     ArthurCastro     David Hallun     David Dunn     Glen Malig     Jerome Costa 

Frank Faecke     Dante Garcia     Bobby Velesquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Daniel Rozak 

Irv Cuevas     Mike Mercer     John Littles     Felipe Fernandez     Ken Harper     Curt Briskorn 

Brian Cota     Kevin Connell     Jorge Rodriguez     Curtis Fuller     Chris Nsor     Bill Mead 

Rolly Arenz PGK, DD     Benjamin Servin     Bill Serb PGK     George Del Hierro 

Mark McEniry FIC  

 

 

 

 

Glen Malig 5/2 Alfonso Game 5/5 Carlos Ramirez 5/6 

Jim Bowler 5/8 Alberto Cabral 5/11 Louis Bloch 5/14 

Rev. Edward Lavin 5/17 Rev. Van Amidar 5/19 Bernie Romero 5/20 

Stephen Gavlick 5/24 Wasono Wen 5/24 David Dunn 5/28 

Bill Serb 5/30  Kevin Connell 5/31 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 I am sorry that you have not been getting your bulletins in a timely manner lately. I am 

attempting to have it to you as close to the 1st of the month as possible. In order to accomplish 

this, I need to have those supplying articles and other information to me no later than a week 

before the end of the previous month. 

 

 To those involved in supplying me that information, I thank you ahead of time for your 

help and cooperation. 

 

Your Editor 



 

 

 

Election of Officer’s 
Cypress Council #8599 

2022-23 Columbian year 

 
 

These are the candidates nominated by our nominating committee for the indicated officer positions 

for our council for the upcoming 2022-23 Columbian Year. The election will be held during the June 

Business Meeting on June 22nd. Other members can be nominated to run for these positions from the 

floor as long as they have been asked and agree to run. Let your Grand Knight know of any other 

candidates and he will inform the Trustees to contact them. 
  

   Grand Knight………………….. Richard Tkack 

   Deputy Grand Knight…………. Chris Nsor 

   Chancellor…………………….. Paulo Morales 

   Warden ……………………….. Jorge A. Rodriguez Sr. 

   Recorder………………………. David Dunn 

   Treasurer………………………. Bill Mead 

   Advocate………………………. Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN,PDD, DM 

   Inside Guard……………………Jorge Rodriguez 

   Outside Guard……………….. ..Louis Bloch 

   1 Year Trustee………………… William J. Serb III PGK 

   2 Year Trustee………………… Ken Peterson PGK 

   3 Year Trustee………………… Rolly Arenz GK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Your council is looking for brothers to step-up and be more involved by volunteering 

to take on a chairmanship of one the council activities. We have various chairmanship 

positions that need to be filled. If interested contact any of our council officers to find out 

what position or duty you might be interested in.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 

 



 

 
 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director - Acting Rolly Arenz DD,PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


